PAGE  

Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustee

September 13, 2022
Supervisor Foster called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Assessor Hanfelder then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Foster recorded the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Foster was Trustee Abel, Trustee Luehmann, Trustee McKechan, Trustee Cooke, and Attorney Tanja Cook-Sedabres absent was Town Clerk Vincent.  Deputy Clerk Bettis acted as clerk.   A motion was made by Trustee Cooke, second by Trustee Leuhmann to dispense with the reading of the minutes dated August 23, 2022 all Trustees had a copy and approved them with C. J. Schlosser to be amended as auditor per request of Trustee McKechan.  A roll call was taken. All voted aye; the motion carried.
COMMUNICATIONS:
None.
DISCUSSION:

Assessor Hanfelder asked if Charlie Luehmann should be on the Annual Treasurers Report.  A motion was made to approve the amended report by Trustee Luehmann, second by Trustee Cooke.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
BILLS: 
A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Cooke to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Abel made a motion, second by Trustee McKechan to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS:
None
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Luehmann read the Treasurers Report, dated September 27, 2022. A motion was made by Trustee Luehmann, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Trustee McKechan wanted to know if the code enforcement officer could give pictures with the code enforcement report.  Supervisor Foster said he would look into doing this.
OLD BUSINESS:
Trustee McKechan brought up using a new auditor.  Supervisor Foster said that C.J. Schlosser has been doing a great job for us.  Trustee McKechan also asked that as a board should they approve the audit when it is presented to the board.
NEW BUSINESS:

 Two estimates for fencing at the township holding pond will be looked at next meeting. Supervisor Foster thanked the Highway Department for the fast response over the week-end.
TOWN OFFICIAL’S COMMENTS: 
None
PUBLIC INPUT:
A few residents from Angela Drive were here to report on a dangerous dog in their neighborhood.  The County is following up on this problem.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee McKechan, second by Trustee Abel to adjourn the meeting until September 27, 2022 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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